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We would like to wish all the dads and significant males in our school community a very happy 

Father’s Day on Sunday. Thank you for all you do for your children and for our school. 
 
Enrolments for 2020 
 
There is only a term and a half left of the 2019 school year. Plans for 2020 school numbers and organisation 
around total student enrolments need to be considered well before we start the school year for 2020 in 
January. Enrolments for our Preschool and Kindergarten 2020 are slowly coming in.  
 
Preschool 2020: The first selection process for our Preschool enrolments has been done and letters are 
going out to families now. There are still some places left for both the Seahorse and the Pelican groups. Our 
school can take 40 student enrolments for our Preschool on a rotational fortnight sessional basis. If 
someone you know would like the opportunity to have their child enrolled in our Preschool, please let them 
know spaces are now limited. Our Preschool has a rating of Exceeding in all National Quality Areas which 
we are very proud of and is a wonderful place full of discovery learning waiting to happen. 
Kindergarten 2020: Already this term we have had two information sessions for parents who wish to enrol 
their child here at our school. Open Kindergarten classrooms saw a good attendance of parents getting a 
first- hand view of what learning really looks like in a Kindergarten classroom. Another Parent Information 
session is coming up on Tuesday 3rd September 2019, starting at 6pm in our school hall. We feel it is really 
important here at Woy Woy Public School for our parents to have as much information about what will 
happen for their child when they first attend “big” school. 
 
We start our Kindergarten Transition Program in Term 4 on the 23rd October, running every Wednesday 
over a four week period. This is an extremely important orientation for every child who is going to start 
school as it gives them the experience of what the school is like physically and to be able to become familiar 
with routines and the classroom environment. It helps to smooth the path to allow a gentle and happy 
beginning to their school educational journey. 
 
Once again please get an enrolment form completed and handed into the school for your child if they are 
starting Kindergarten in 2020. If you know someone who has a child ready to start school in 2020 let them 
know it is time to enrol. We do not want any child to miss out on the wonderful transition to school process 
we offer here at Woy Woy Public School. 
 
A big congratulations to Mrs Sandra Tuthill who has been made a permanent member of our School Office 
staff replacing Mrs Melinda Berg. Mrs Berg was taking some well deserved long service leave leading into 
retirement. We wish her well as she begins a new chapter of her life enjoying her grandchildren and doing 
some very exciting travels. We thank her for all of her dedicated work here at Woy Woy Public School over 
many years.  

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Mrs Berg certainly touched the lives of many children and community members alike with her caring and 
efficient manner. Enjoy your time now Mrs Berg. 
 
Staff change for Stage 3 
 
Mr Greg Curran has been successful in an Expression of Interest to be the relieving Assistant Principal at 
Normanhurst West Public until the end of 2019. It was a quick turn around for him to take up that role and 
we have now been able to place another teacher onto his class to cover the classroom teacher position for 
the rest of 2019.  
 
We congratulate and wish Mr Curran well as he pursues his career aspirations into a leadership role.  
Miss Jessica Barnett will fill the role of temporary classroom teacher of 5/6C until the end of 2019. Miss 
Barnett is already a familiar teacher in our school and will continue the learning program for 5/6C as already 
planned, within the guidelines of the Stage 3 curriculum. The class will be in good hands. 
 
Senior and Junior Gala Days 
 
Year 3 - 6 students have participated in Gala sports days over the last two weeks. On Friday 16th August 
Year 5 and 6 joined other schools on the Peninsula participating in a range of sports competitions. Lots of 
fun for everyone and doing your best was the key ingredient. On Friday 23rd August, Year 3 and 4 did the 
same. It was great to see our students enjoying themselves, mixing well with other children from 
neighbouring schools and being students our school is proud. Well done everyone! 
 
Cultural Continuum for Year 5 
 
Year 5 Aboriginal students joined other Year 5 Aboriginal students from the Peninsula schools on 21st 
August to participate in traditional Indigenous games and traditional Aboriginal art work with Maurice 
Goolagong. Year 2 joined other Year 2 Aboriginal students from our Peninsula schools on Thursday 28th 
August to participate in Aboriginal traditional art work as well. It is such an important time for our Aboriginal 
students to meet and socialise with other like students in other schools and to be able to connect with their 
culture. Thank you Mrs Chloe Nebauer for your expert organisation in getting all of our Aboriginal students 
to these Cultural Continuum outings. 
 
Book Week 
 
Woy Woy Public School was visited by all types of “super heroes” as students and staff came dressed up for 
our Book Week parade on Tuesday. The theme for book week this week was “Reading is my super power”. 
We asked our students and staff to dress up as their favourite super hero. It was hard to know who 
everyone was in their super hero costumes as they proudly paraded around under our COLA for their 
parents, relatives and friends. Everyone was so excited and were delighted to be entertained by their 
teachers dressed in super hero costumes, dancing the chicken dance at the end. The winners of the Book 
Week colouring competition were announced and given a certificate and small prize. A family sausage sizzle 
followed. It was a really warm community get together.  
 
On Wednesday students from 3-6 were to have the opportunity to attend a session with a real author, Jules 
Faber but unfortunately the author was unwell and could not attend. This will be re-scheduled for another 
date. 
 
Our annual Book Fair was held in the Library and gave our community the opportunity to purchase the 
newest children’s books out on the market. The profits from the sale of the books is used to update and 
restock our school library for all our students to use. Thank you for supporting and promoting reading for 
your children. 
 
Thankyou everyone for supporting the children with our Book Week celebrations. A huge thank you to Mrs 
Walker our Teacher Librarian for your super organisation of the week’s activities. 
 



Disturbing disappearance 
 
Just wondering if anyone noticed anything suspicious happening on our school grounds at any time over the 
last few weeks. Our wonderful Macca had a heap of logs piled up adjacent to his work shed to carve and 
work on to make natural wooden seats for our grounds for our students to enjoy. These have mysteriously 
gone missing. The logs were quite a size and obviously would have taken a big effort to remove and take 
away. Please let us know if you know anything about this. A bit sad when things go missing out of our 
school grounds that were destined to be used to benefit our students. 
 
Our school is looking to the future 
 
We are in a world of constant evolving change. Children of today live with artificial intelligence as part of 
their world and embrace technological advancements with ease. The way we teach children is evolving too. 
We cannot do what we have always done. The connected world demands creative, critical and analytical 
thinking in order to be part of a futuristic world. Jobs of today will be gone tomorrow. Communication has 
evolved and as we say, the world is at our fingertips. 
 
Our school staff have had many discussions on how to make our school more innovative in our approach to 
21st century learning. Changes are being considered for 2020 to benefit students and connect more to the 
world they are now in, and will be in the future as workers and perhaps leaders. We are considering a 
different teaching approach to bring change across Kindergarten to Year 2 and then a varied approach 
across Stage 2 and 3. Our Preschool is already aligned to discovery ‘play based’ which promotes problem 
solving, creative and critical thinking and has a rating of Exceeding in all National Standards. We have many 
classes adopting a flexible approach to classroom spaces and furniture, and this is showing very positive 
results for student learning. 
 
Mrs Michelle Williams has been researching further on how our school could move into placing more 
emphasis on play-based learning and has put together the following brief for your information: 
 
“Student-centred learning at Woy Woy Public School 
  
With the department’s Future-focused learning and teaching initiative in mind, staff at Woy Woy Public 
School have been working towards embedding individualised, interest-based learning at the core of our 
programs. Our journey towards inquiry-based or ‘Play based’ learning will begin next year when all teachers 
Kindergarten to Year 2 will initiate an investigative learning program that aligns with NSW outcomes.  
Research has shown that ‘Play-based’ or investigative learning environments ease the transition to school 
for Kindergarten students, since the learning environment is not such a big jump from the preschool. It 
allows for increased opportunities for the practical, daily application of contemporary learning skills 
(communication, collaboration, creative and critical thinking). The inquiry-based nature of play is supported 
through the social interactions of teachers and children. Teachers will use children's motivation and interests 
to explore concepts and ideas. In this way, children acquire and practice important academic skills 
and learning in a playful context. Investigative learning starts with the students. Teachers build a profile of 
each student’s strengths, background and readiness. 
  
The traditional classroom set up of a desk for each student is replaced with ‘stations’ – construction, sensory 
play, STEM, writing, numeracy or any topic that aligns with our current program. Stations display 
‘provocations’ – activities or materials that invite students to engage in a learning activity.  Play based 
learning is purposeful. Teachers carefully and deliberately plan play-based experiences to help students 
learn in a way that is meaningful and enjoyable. 
 
Research shows play-based programs for children in the early years of school can provide a strong basis for 
later success. Our Kindergarten to Year 2 teachers are excited to promote this learning model and welcome 
you to visit their innovative learning environments” 
 
 



Next newsletter will have some more information about what changes may occur for Stage 2 and 3. Exciting 
times ahead for our school as we strive to work towards connecting more successfully with our 21st century 
students and their learning needs to ensure their success in a future world. 
 
Have a great couple of weeks and enjoy the budding Spring weather. 
 
Ona Buckley 
Principal 
 

 

For the past fortnight, teachers have been teaching their students about how to ‘Be Cooperative’ when 
playing games with their peers during class time or at break times. Lessons have focused on the importance 
of taking turns so that everyone playing the game has an equal opportunity to get involved, and playing by 
the rules set down for each particular game so that everyone feels like they’ve had a fair go. More generally, 
teachers have taken the opportunity to discuss the concepts of ‘fair play’ and ‘good sportsmanship’.  

The PBL Focus behaviour for the next two weeks is telling the truth (from the ‘Be Responsible’ set of 
expectations). Students will discuss the potential ramifications of ‘telling tales’ i.e. making disclosures that 
are untrue or making up rumours about people that have no basis in fact.   

Students who successfully demonstrate honesty and sportsmanship will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets 
and stars on their Star Charts. 

Parents and carers are encouraged to discuss PBL expectations with their children. If you have any 
questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and practices, please 
direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley.  

Mr Dan Betts 
Assistant Principal (Student Wellbeing) 
 
 
 
 
 

Our teachers and staff at Woy Woy Public School are a very 
special group of people. Many of them continually go above 
and beyond to ensure our students have the opportunity to 
participate in a wide range of in school and out of school 

activities. 
 

This week we were treated to a special morning tea donated 
by an appreciative school community member. Thank you for recognising the efforts of our school staff. We 

were certainly very grateful to accept your delicious tokens of appreciation. 
 

Woy Woy Public School Staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Woy Woy Public School had lots of fun on Tuesday 27th August as we celebrated Book Week 2019. There 
were amazing and wonderful character costumes on display as every class had their turn in the parade. We 
had lots of superheroes and villains to go with the theme, 'Reading is my Secret Power!' There was also 
Dorothy from the Wizard of Oz, Rapunzel, Matilda, Willy Wonka and many more exciting book characters. 
What a great effort from our school community. The staff had a great time dancing in the chicken dance 
flash mob! Well done Woy Woy PS! Unfortunately, the visiting illustrator, Jules Faber is postponed until later 
in the term due to ill health. 

Cathy Walker 
Teacher Librarian 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
Debating Update 
 
This term our two debating teams competed in their fourth and final debates as part of the Premier’s Debating 
Challenge. 
 
The Seahorses (Mia, Lahni, Vali and Hamish) were successful in winning their debate against the Umina 
Beach Uber team on the topic, ‘Teachers should participate in sport with their students’. The Seahorses won 
three out of the four rounds in the challenge and came second overall in our zone. A great achievement! 
 
The Pelicans (Josh, Jordan, Dylan and Easun) debated Ettalong Public School on the topic, ‘Schools should 
replace all sport and exercise classes with more classroom time’.  Unfortunately despite an amazing effort, 
they were narrowly defeated.  
 
Congratulations to both teams. You have done our school proud! 
 
Mrs Mallarky, Mr Wolski and Mr Brady 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
A HUGE congratulations to Keearn Griggs in 2-6E who has made it into the Under 10’s National Oztag team 
this year!! Keearn has only been playing Oztag for 2 years and played in the State team last year. What an 
amazing achievement to make the National team! Good luck in the Nationals in Coffs Harbour in October.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Julie Everitt - Teacher 
 
 
 
 
On each Wednesday in Weeks 5 and 6, our Indigenous Year 5 and Year 2 students visited Brisbane Water 
Secondary College Umina Campus for their Cultural Continuum Excursions. 
 
Our Year 5 students enjoyed a morning of Traditional Indigenous Games and then created an artwork using 
techniques learned from artist Maurice Goolagong.  
 
The following week, our Year 2 students were mentored by Year 9 Aboriginal students and created their own 
artworks using traditional dotting techniques. 
 
All students enjoyed their sausage sizzle lunch. 
 
We would like to thank BWSC Umina teachers and students for both fantastic days. One of our ex students 
Max Ferguson was a fantastic help on the day. 

 

 
Mrs Chloe Nebauer 
 



 
 
 
Our dedicated staff continue to run a Breakfast Club on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings. So far this 
year we have toasted over 16, 485 slices of bread, used 270kg of margarine, 265 jars of jam and over 30 jars 
of Vegemite. We are very grateful to Bakers Delight Umina who continue to donate bread each week and we 
would like to thank our team of volunteers and community members who donate many of the spreadable items 
we use. Please encourage your child to visit the Breakfast Club when it is operating.  
 
Thank you from the Breakfast Club Team.  
 
 
 
 
 
Regular attendance at school is essential to assist students to maximize their potential. Schools, in partnership 
with parents, are responsible for promoting the regular attendance of students. That being said the winter 
season is a very difficult time to manage and reoccurring sickness is often a challenge. Please remember to 
notify your child’s classroom teacher or the school office ladies if your child is away from school.  
 
Woy Woy Public School would like to congratulate the following students on achieving 100% attendance to 
date. Amira Alwahan K1M, Travis Fairleigh 1C, Harry Stanfield 1S, Isabelle Sheppard 2E, Felix Adshead 3-
4B, Lucia Jian 3-4B, Leo Omura 3-4B, Imogen Graham 3-4T, William Pidduck 3-4M, Chloe Gavin 5-6H, Lily 
Waters 5-6H, Emanuel Mieres 3-6O, Mia Pike 5-6R, Ethan Wilett K-6E, Luke Carrington 4-6G & Sophie Su 
5-6R. 
 
 

 

 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75, 100, 125 & 150 & 175 nights of 
home reading! 
 
25 Nights Bronson Thomas 5/6C, Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Claire Zhu 2MK, Sophie Kerkin 3/4B, Eva 
Gorham-Eljuga 3-6O 

50 Nights Bronson Thomas 5/6C, Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Reneka Watkins KW, Kim Pearson 2MK, 
Claire Zhu 2MK, Kadin Bennett KB, Sophie Kerkin 3/4B, Ivan Larino 2E, Alexis Curry-Babushkin 2E 

75 Nights Bronson Thomas 5/6C, Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Kim Pearson 2MK, Claire Zhu 2MK, Imogen 
Strong KB, Sophie Kerkin 3/4B, Clancy Mykas 2MK, Jack Dalgleish 2E 

100 Nights Jacinta Kassi-Hurley 5/6C, Lyla Leaf-Milham KW, Tommy Sainty KW, Claire Zhu 2MK, Magnus 
Mykas KB, Tailtha Siu KB, Sophie Kerkin 3/4B, Clancy Mykas 2MK 

125 Nights Leo Omura 3/4B, Eli Rende 2MK, Sarrinah Shafi KB, Sophie Kerkin 3/4B, Jackson Dukes 3-6O, 
James Dukes 3-6O 

150 Nights  Lucas De Martin KW, Natalie Macey KW, Michael Burton KW, Lilly Smith KW, Lily Rende KW, 
Leo Omura 3/4B, Hannah Greenwood KB, Ben Anderson KB, Taylor Wols KB 

175 Nights Samuel Rugendyke KW, Raheem Jawas KW, Nixon Young KW, Willow Tomlin KW, Sienna 
Hughes KW, Jayden Timbs KW, Graziela Varchione KW, Taylor Lozano KW, Leo Omura 3/4B, Skyla Malloy 
2MK, Thomas Bernie KB, Grace Schweinsberg KB, Levi Young 2E 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is a 

Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm.  There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 2.00pm 
to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices.  Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well.  You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school.  The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day.  It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is to 
be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom.  This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab.  If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly noted.  
We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use.  All money is to be given to your child’s 
teacher.  When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for each child is 
appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

SPECIAL : Breakfast, 
lunch and recess                    
hot milo & 2 pikelets $2.00 

Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact Anne as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

Thankyou  

Anne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 3 2019 

Week 6 Aug 26-30 Book Week 

 Aug  26 Zone Athletics 

 Aug  27 Book Week Parade – 10.00am sausage sizzle 

 Aug 28 Author Illustrator Visit – Jules Faber 

 Aug 29-30 Year 4 Jenolan Caves  

Week 6 & 7 Sept 2 – 13 Swim School 

 
 

Monday 2nd Sept Rieko 
Tuesday 3rd Sept Pat 
Wednesday 4th Sept Jess 
Thursday 5th Sept Kay 
Friday 6th Sept Janet 
Monday 9th Sept Pat 
Tuesday 10th Sept Alice 
Wednesday 11th Sept Vicki 
Thursday 12th Sept Deb 
Friday 13th Sept Rita 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 

 
 
It’s been a busy week with the Book Week celebrations, Year 4 off to Jenolan Caves and our annual 
Father’s Day Stall. Thank you to our volunteers who donated their time and efforts to make yet another 
Father’s Day stall possible. All profits from P&C fundraising activities are used to enhance your child’s 
educational experience at Woy Woy Public School.  
 
Fundraising Activities 
 
We hope all our dads enjoy the Father’s Day gifts their children selected for them. I would like to thank all 
the parents who helped our students with their Father’s Day purchases.  
 
This year we are doing a Christmas raffle and are looking for items to put into the Raffle. If you know of a 
business or have a contact at a business that is happy to donate a prize to our upcoming raffle, please 
contact us at wwpspandc@live.com with your information.  
 
We will hold a Halloween Disco on Wednesday 30th October 2019. We look forward to seeing lots of spooky 
ghouls, witches and the like at the disco for those who love a costume opportunity. 
 
Uniform Shop 
 
Email and cash orders delivered every Friday to your child’s classroom. 
 
The Uniform Shop is open every 3rd Thursday of the month, 8.30 - 9.00am in the CA room (no delivery 
pickups or returns will be accepted). Our next open shop day is scheduled for Thursday 19th September. We 
will be reminding the community via apps and FB updates. 
 
For any enquiries, contact our Uniform Shop Coordinator Sarah at wwpsuniforms@outlook.com 
 
School Banking  
  
Thursday is banking day! 
 
Please remind your children to give their books to their teacher as they go into class to ensure they are 
collected and banked on time. 
 
If you prefer you can meet us at the CA room between 8.40am -9.00am and we can usually process it then 
and there. 
 
Did you know: Every time your book is picked up by the banking team, the deposit is processed on site and 
the school banking computer system keeps a record of how many deposits have been made. (Even if we 
volunteers sometimes get the tokens in a muddle or your little ones lose some along the way!)  
 
Once you have made 10 deposits you can claim a reward. 
  
HAPPY BANKING! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com


Next Meeting  
 
The next general meeting will be held 7-8:30pm, Wednesday 11 September in the Staff Room, Woy Woy 
Public School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our 
community. All are welcome to attend.  
 
Membership 
 
The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are available 
from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  
 
Completed forms and membership fees can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office, or better still, attend a meeting and find out first-hand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 
 
Volunteering  
 
You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and can 
spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the workload 
of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 
 
Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a member of 
the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events? 
 
Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C 
 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 



 

 



 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Lauramayc Hairstudio 
Located Umina beach Special offers for your school. 

$10 kids haircuts and 20% off colors for parents. 
Must mention this ad when booking appointment. 

School coloured scrunchies also available 
Services available include hairservices, facial waxing and 

tinting, Make up and shellac nails. 
For an appointment please call or 

                                                                   Text 0401362444 
 

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

 

 
 



 



 

 

 



 


